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Public Notice and Information Meeting 
Class 3 Modification Request to the RCRA Post-Closure Permit for 

Western Refining Southwest, Inc. 

WHO: 

WHAT: 

WHEN: 

WHERE: 

WHY: 

Western Refining Southwest, Inc., Gallup Refinery 

Western Refining Southwest, Inc. ("Western" or "Permittee") is providing this public notice for the 
opportunity for the public to provide comments during the 60-day public comment period on the 
permit modification request to the RCRA Post-Closure Permit (Permit). Western will conduct a 
public meeting to provide information on the following permit modification request: 

• Class 3 Permit Modification Request and Request for Corrective Action Complete related to 
addressing certain Areas of Concern and Solid Waste Management Units, and modifying 
certain reporting and procedural requirements. 

February 22, 2017 4 to 6 p.m. 

Holiday Inn Express & Suites - Gallup East 
3850 East Highway 66 
Gallup, NM 87301 

On February 2, 2017, Western submitted a Class 3 Permit Modification Request packag~ to the New 
Mexico Environment Department (NMED). The Permit Modification Request proposes to; 

• Make changes to the Permit pursuant to a Settlement Agreement resolving Western's appeal of the 
Permit in the Court of Appeals of the State of New Mexico. 

• Proposed changes include: corrective action complete for one SWMU and two AOCs; eleven AOCs to be 
moved from the Permit and placed into a Consent Order; revised permit language regarding reporting 
releases and standards for designating SWMUs and AOCs; addition of dispute resolution language and 
language regarding work already complete; and a revised corrective action submittal schedule including a 
definition of the term "deferred". 

A full description of the background and permit modification is set forth in the permit modification 
request. 

HOW: To obtain additional information about this permit modification request, contact Ed Riege at 505-722-0217 or 
E-mail: Ed.Riege@wnr.com. The permit modification is also available at the Octavia Fellin Public Library, 
115 W. Hill Ave., Gallup, NM 87301. A copy of the requested permit modification may also be obtained from 
NMED at the address listed below. 

COMMENTS: Written comments for the record must be sent to the NMED contact person at the address below and 
received no later than 5 p.m. on April 4, 2017. 

Kristen Van Horn 
Hazardous Waste Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 
Santa Fe, N.M. 87505 
Phone: 505-476-6000 
Fax: 505-476-6030 
E-mail: Kristen.VanHorn@state.nm.us 

The Permittees' compliance history during the life of the Permit being modified is available from Kristen Van 
Horn at the NMED. 

QUESTIONS: Any questions or comments to the Permittee regarding this permit modification request may be sent to 
Ed Riege at 505-722-0217 or E-mail: Ed.Riege@wnr.com no later than April 4, 2017. 


